
President’s Letter

A L U M N I  A S S O C I A T I O N 
N E W S L E T T E R

Bringing People Together while Promoting the Grandview Heights School System

 1

Spring 2020

Dear Fellow Bobcats:

Thanks to each of you for your continuing support by sending in annual dues 
and especially to the many LIFE members who send additional money every year. 
Also, thank you to those who contribute to our Paws, Big Cats, Top Cat Clubs, 
Special Recognition, In Honor and In Memory categories.

Every year we lose too many great Alumni. Please take a moment to remember 
your friends and classmates who’ve passed this year. In February, we lost one of 
our oldest alumna, Lucile Osborn ’34, who was 103 years old.

My best friend called me mid December and said “Did you see the story about 
you know who in the Newsletter?” I said “No. I haven’t received my copy yet!”  That 

hard copy didn’t arrive until mid January. If you want to get your newsletter early, send your e-mail address 
to GHHSAA@hotmail.com. You can request either the email/electronic version or both the email and the 
paper copies. Get your Bobcat news hot off the press (or even hotter off the email link).

Our GHHS looks like a fortress, surrounded by green fencing all around. You can follow the progress at www.
ghschools.org and click on the “Facilities Planning” link under the “Construction” tab. We salute the boys’ bas-
ketball team for their back-to-back district championships and their dominating play in the regional semi 
finals. The only thing that could stop the Bobcats from winning a state championship was the Coronavirus 
that forced the cancellation of the rest of the season.

We dedicate this issue to our GHHS alumni veterans. No amount of thank you expressed the depth of our 
gratitude. This issue also contains information about Honor Flight, one of the greatest things America does 
to celebrate our heroes.

The GHHSAA is sponsoring an Alumni Spaghetti Dinner on Sept. 4, the night of the Alumni Night Football 
game. This could be the last time to see GHHS as you remember it before the renovation next year. Ticket 
information will be in the next issue and posted soon on our website. Advanced sales and walk-ins are wel-
come also. Volunteers are needed so please let us know at ghhssaa@hotmail.com.

There are many ways to stay in contact with GHHSAA:

Email us at ghhsaa@hotmail.com, Visit our website www.grandviewheightsalumni.com 

Like us on Facebook - just search “Grandview Heights High School Alumni Association”

Class pages on Facebook for specific years, including 60s Yahoo Group and 70 Yahoo Group (search for those 
on Facebook)  

Follow us on Twitter at www.twitter.com/alumniGHHS or @alumniGHHS

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff for putting all this information into our newsletter. Without Teri Antolino Williams ’74, Molly Hammer 
Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87, the dedicated team with true Bobcat Spirit, we wouldn’t have 
this outstanding update! Thank you also to John Gloyd ’71 for doing such a great job as our webmaster.Go 
Bobcats,

Tom Smith ‘63

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 

the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

Have a great 
memory about 

your days at 
GHHS? Please 
share with the 

extended 
Bobcat family! 

Email your story 
to 

GHHSAA@
hotmail.com. 
Send photos!
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The 25th annual Homecoming assembly and football 
game were two very exciting events of the Grandview 
Heights High School students’ year in 1954. The 
crown of white mums for the Queen was placed on 
the head of Joyce Bach, pictured here with her court. 
They are, left to right, Mimi Jones, Carol Sue Herd, 
Queen Joyce Bach, Desire Chester and Diane Cashey. 
Later on the field, the Bobcats met their traditional 
pigskin rivals, the Golden Bears of Upper Arlington, 

and the team was successful in defeat-
ing the Bears for the second year in 

a row. The festivities continued the 
next evening with the 
Homecoming Dance.

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Cat Mews

A little rain and wind couldn’t 
keep the shovels idle Jan. 11 
during the groundbreaking 
ceremony for Grandview Heights 
Schools’ facilities project.
Several groups -- including 
students, teachers and principals; 
school and community leaders; 
representatives from compa-

nies involved in the upcoming 
project; and residents -- had 
the chance to scoop up a pile of 
ceremonial dirt during the event, 
held in the Grandview Heights 
HIgh School gymnasium.
The real movement of dirt began 
around Jan. 27, when the first 
phase of the project -- construc-

Ground Breaking of the 
New School Building
 - Alan Froman, This Week Grandview

tion of a new grade 4-8 building 
began. Fencing went up at that 
time and the Fairview Avenue 
turnaround was closed as will the 
parking lot off Oakland Avenue 
and west of the Grandview 
Heights High School gym. The 
route middle school students 
take to the high school will be 
reoriented; they’ll have to cross 
Oakland and walk on the side-
walk opposite the school before 
using the crosswalk to access the 
high school building, Culp said.
Middle-school students walk 
down Oakland to the high school 
for music, foreign language and 
some math classes, he said.The 
new 4-8 building will be con-
structed in the space between 
the current Edison Intermediate/
Larson Middle School and the 
high school. Students will con-
tinue to attend classes at Edison/
Larson through the construc-
tion of the new school, which 
is expected to be complete by 
summer 2021.

We Need You! 
Do you have any photos with GHHS 

classmates? How about a good story about 
one? We’d love to share them for you! Your memo-
ries and photos make our newsletter great. Send  

us what YOU have been up to as well. A few words 
or a whole story-we do reserve the right to 

minor editing for space.
Go Bobcats! Winter 2020 issue 

Corrections
Our apologies for misspelling 
the name of Kris Pulliam ‘75.

A correction may be needed 
in the story about Basketball 
Coach Ray Corbett. There is 
controversy regarding whether 
Ray kept Bobcat Chris McCabe 
to 41 points or 35 points. It all 
depends on who you ask.

Mark your
Calendar

Email GHHSAA@hotmail.com 
with questions about any 

event.

Mark these upcoming events 
on your calendars for 2020 –

Alumni Luncheon 
Fourth Friday of every month, 

Kingsdale MCL Cafeteria

Memorial Day Parade
Saturday, May 23

Rook Banquet
Friday, Aug. 7

Alumni Weekend 
Sept. 4 – 6. 

We hope many classes will 
plan reunions around this 

weekend

Alumni Spaghetti Dinner
Friday, Sept. 4

Alumni Golf Outing  
Saturday, Oct. 3 

(no OSU game that day)
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Proud ’74 GHHS grad John Lo-
renz is also known as the Cricket 
Man for the Columbus and 
Franklin County Metro Parks. He 
raises 3,000 crickets every week 
and donates them to Metro 
Parks to feed animals in the liv-
ing stream at the park’s nature 
center. Kids love to take part in 
the feeding frenzy and watch as 
fish, frogs and turtles compete 
for their meal.

John has volunteered with 
Metro Parks since 1989 and has 
a special interest in water and 
stream quality. His wife Karen is 
also a Metro Parks volunteer.
John’s interest in the outdoors 
began in Grandview, as all great 
stories do, back with his Boy 
Scouts Troop 10 at First Com-
munity Church, where he was 
inspired by nature and earned 
nature-related merit badges.

John went on to earn a bach-
elor’s degree in Environmental 
Interpretation from OSU School 
of Natural Resources in 1978. 
Much like a tree, his professional 
career has strong roots and dif-
ferent branches.

 During summer before John’s 
junior year of college, his 
brother Mike needed part-time 
help in his electronic organ 
repair business. The following 
year, Mike moved to Cincin-
nati and left the business to 
John, who continued to work 
on it part time while complet-
ing college. Upon graduation, 
John went into the organ repair 
business full time for six years. 
Organ repair requires not only 
knowledge of electronics, 
but also mechanical intuition. 
Organs also became computer-
ized during that time and a new 
career for John was born.

 He earned his Novell certifica-
tion and worked for several 

networking companies before 
becoming the one-man IT 
department for a Columbus-
based manufacturing company. 
This gave him weekends free to 
volunteer at Big Darby Creek.

As John says, “Volunteering is 
a way for me to use my college 
education. Metro Parks provides 
me with a place I can do this. I 
could not own, let alone main-
tain, the land that Metro Park 
provides to me for free.”

John started volunteering at 
Metro Parks in 1989 where he 
helped park visitors and even 
Boy Scout troops learn more 
about stream study. He also vol-
unteered with the Ohio Depart-
ment of Natural Resources.

Grandview is never far away 
from his soul. Each Fall, Grand-
view second-grade students 
take a trip to Darby Creek and 
John is a regular educator that 
day. The kids catch insects and 
work with John to determine 
what was caught and learn the 
life histories of the insects.

John’s “Nirvana moment” came 
in 2012, when the Big Darby 
Nature Center opened. The 
main attraction is a 54-foot-long 
raised stream with seven dif-
ferent water levels and stocked 
with animals from Big Darby 
Creek. Those animals needed to 

be fed. What 
is almost 
every 
animal’s 
favorite 
food? Crick-
ets. John 
perfected his 
cricket pro-
duction skills 
and now pro-
duces 3,000 crickets 
a week. He donates these 
to the Ohio Wildlife Center, Big 
Darby Creek and Stratford Eco-
logical Center, who uses them 
to hand feed chickens.

A nature lover through and 
through, John’s other volunteer 
activities include vernal pools 
programs, winter hike series, 
seed harvesting, invasive shrub 

removal and resource manage-
ment for parks throughout 
central Ohio. It’s no surprise that 
John was named both Battelle 
Darby Creek Park Volunteer of 
the Year and Metro Parks Overall 
Volunteer of the Year at the an-
nual recognition program, held 
in January 2020. Congratula-
tions and thank you, John!

What Do Bobcats and Crickets Have in Common?

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Cat Mews
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William and JoAnn Tremain 
Fuller ‘43/’44
Jody and I recently moved from 
Florida to Powell, Ohio. Editor’s 
note - Welcome Home!

Dianna Gonser Arthur ‘48
Pictured below is the Class of 
1948 at their 50th reunion. Many 
of those pictured are no longer 
with us but they all treasured 
being one of the 110 members 
of this fabulous class, the largest 
group ever to be graduated from 
GHHS at that time.

The yearbook says “Selecting our 
dedication subject for this year 
was difficult because 1948 has 
brought a highly talented senior 
class: superior scholastic honors 
and school spirit and excel-
lent publications and dramatic 
shows. The unusually fine record 
established by our athletic teams, 
however, determined that this 
yearbook be dedicated to Grand-
view’s championship athletic 
teams.”

Our football team gave us 
the CBL championship and 
the second undefeated team 
in Grandview’s history. The 
basketball team succeeded in 
winning another CBL cham-
pionship and the runner’s up 
trophy in the central district 
Class A tournament to establish 
a record for our school. The CBL 
baseball championship brought 
Grandview’s first triple crown 
since 1939. We beat Upper 
Arlington in football, basketball 
and baseball.

Connie Conklin Bell ‘52
Thank you to GHHSAA for 
putting me in touch with an 
Arlington friend, Phil Hammond. 
It is sad to have lost so many 
from my class.  My memories of 
my friends are so positive.  We 
had wonderful times.

Lillian Lathouse Smith ‘55
I’m finally learning the real 
estate business after 48 years of 
a very successful career in Cary 

and Raleigh, NC. My limited 
mobility will keep me grounded 
but still 100% mentally. My 
three children and three 
grandchildren live close by. My 
granddaughter graduated from 
Meredith College and two are in 
high school. I hope to be at the 
reunion.

Diane Caskey Vaughan ‘55
My three children, Roger, Lisa 
and Susan, are all married and 
living in Columbus, London 
and Dallas. My eight grandchil-
dren are scattered. One in the 
Netherlands, two in London, 
two in New York City, two in 
LA and one in Colorado (an 
environmentalist who is spend-
ing Christmas working with 
her team at the bottom of the 
Grand Canyon).  I am still living 
in NYC, teaching at Columbia 
but spending a lot of time in 
physical therapy and seeing 
doctors, feeling lucky to still 
be walking around doing stuff. 

Here’s to our old high school 
and to Nancy Turner and the 
local team who organize us for 
class reunions every five years.

Jean Moore White ‘57
Nat and I have lived in Flagstaff, 
Ariz., for 50 years. We enjoy the 
snow in winter and the beautiful 
summer at 7,000 feet. We keep 
busy with volunteering, exer-
cise, grandchildren and music 
for Nat and bridge for Jean.

Craig Prosser ‘58
My oldest grandchild is a junior 
in college now. Wife Fern and I 
continue to enjoy retirement, 
northern California living, and 
cruising to faraway lands. We 
look forward to another get to-
gether with my 1958 classmates 
in Fall 2020.

Lou Friscoe ‘59
At 78, I am not fully retired yet 
but easing into it.  My grand-
daughter Mary gave birth 
to two great grandsons and 
both will be chess players.  I’ve 
directed more than 1200 chess 
tournaments and I’m still at it.  
Next year I plan to play again 
in the world handball champi-
onships in Ireland, in the over 
80-year-old echelon.  The 60th 
class reunion was great!

Patricia Palmer Miller ‘59
I loved our class reunion. It was 
so well planned. Camping trips 
in Michigan and Canada are 
coming up this year.

Cathy Penwell ‘61
Cathy and Ivan still live in wine 
country – Sonoma, CA. My 
brother Fritz is still in Santa Fe, 
New York City and Hong Kong. 
All is well for all of us.

Debby Schmidt Gutzwiller  ‘64
Linda Lemon Najjoum was my 
best friend. We walked to and 
from school together almost 
every day.

The Class of 1948 at their 50th reunion in 1998.
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Chris Albrecht ‘67
I doubt that there are many high 
school alumni associations that 
have a newsletter or magazine 
equal to ours. Thanks for the ef-
fort!! I’ve lived in some interest-
ing places, but nothing quite 
compares to Grandview.

Paul Walker ‘67
My father Carl Walker ‘40 passed 
away on March 6, 2019. He was 
a WWII Navy veteran. I am a U.S. 
Army veteran.

Robert Townsend  Teacher 
1967-1978
I’m enjoying retirement and just 
returned from spending two 
months in India with family and 
friends. I visited the Taj Mahal, 
did a river cruise on the Ganges 
and visited many religious 
shrines. What a great trip.

Mark Herbert ‘71
I’ve lived in Bend, Ore., for 32 
years. Since retiring in 2016, my 
wife Kari and I enjoy spending 
time at our mountain cabin in 
McKenzie Bridge, Ore. I always 
enjoy reading about Grand-
view alumni activities and look 
forward to our 50-year reunion 
in 2021.

Robert Becker ‘97
 

For the past four years, I’ve 
worked for CoreLogic as a 
Principal, heading up business 
development in the Northeast. 
I was recently named to the 
Mortgage Bankers Association, 
Future Leaders program. I live in 
New York with my wife Aimee 
and our daughter Siliva.

Class of 1971 Friends Hit the Road
In October 2019, a group of GHHS friends took a trip with eight lifelong friends to the United Kingdom 
and Ireland. They had such a good time with many highlights, including Stonehenge, London, Liver-
pool, to Wales to find the Johns Ancestral home by coordinates on the phone GPS, Cork to see where the 
O’Sullivans once lived, kissing the Blarney Stone, surprising the guys by renewing our wedding vows at the 
Cliffs of Moher and staying in the Drummond Castle. The group traveled by plane, train, ferry and van. It 
was a wonderful adventure with the best of friends.

Pictured at the Cardiff, Wales, train station, waiting to travel to Liverpool to experience The Beatles. From left to right: Jerry 
Bolognone ‘71, Jill Johns Bolognone’71, Kim Koch Toussant ‘71, Matt Toussant, Debby Sullivan Seabolt ‘71, Greg Seabolt, Patti 
Yocca’71 and John Antennuci.

Oldest Alumni
Lucile Osborn ‘34, age 103, passed away on Feb. 20, 2020. She was 
born Jan. 11, 1917, to the late Morse and Hollis (Boner) Osborn. A 
97-year Grandview Heights resident, Lucile graduated from The 
Ohio State University in 1940, where she sat next to Olympic Gold 
Medalist Jesse Owens. She spent several years teaching grade 
school and more than 25 years working at Ohio State, including 
her most memorable position as bookkeeper for The Lantern, the 
campus newspaper.
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By Kim Houseman Murphy ‘74

While there is not much record-
ed history about Grandview’s 
May Queens, what’s there is in-
teresting and has a touch of Hol-
lywood magic! Pictures of past 
queens and their courts can be 
found in a search through the 
Highlander archives. In a few 
accounts, articles mention that a 
celebrity makes the final Queen 
selection. In 1963, golfer Jack 
Nicklaus selected the Queen 
and court. Also that year, the 

May Queen and court reigned 
over the “Little Three” track meet 
with the sole duty of presenting 
ribbons to event winners from 
Upper Arlington, Bexley and 
Grandview.

 In 1948, Hollywood actress 
Gene Teirney chose Mary Cath-
erine Hager as May Queen. Tier-
ney, who was in Columbus with 
Players Theater, stopped into 
Tri-Village Photography Studio 
to visit the owner, who had once 
lived next door to her in LA. 
She volunteered to select the 
1948 Grandview Heights High 
School May Queen from a group 
of candidate photos. Here she 
holds the photo of her Queen 
selection, Mary Catherine Hager. 

The other candidates, named 
to that year’s court, were Diana 
Gonser, Nadys Lewis, Rita Lee 
and Barbara Stevens.

May Queen Mary Catherine Hager ‘48

1963 Queen Carol Roan (center) along with members of her court - Karen Dennis, 
Judy Kibele, Joyce Hiatt and Susy Williamson.

Hollywood actress Gene Teirney 
(from the GHMC Historical archives and printed in the TriVillage News)

The May Queens

FACEBOOK
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official 
Grandview Heights Alumni 
Association page, 
https://www.facebook.com/
GHHSAA.

Tweet with us 
on Twitter
@alumnighhs

Newsletter 
Guidelines

This newsletter is published 

by the GHHSAA three times 

per year – Fall, Winter and 

Spring. Submit articles, 

news, reunion plans, and 

pictures to GHHSAA@hot-

mail.com. The GHHSAA staff 

reserves the right to edit 

any submissions for content 

timeliness, appropriateness, 

grammar, clarity, and space 

considerations.

Deadline for the Fall Edition 

is July 1, 2020. 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Cat Mews

 6

https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA
https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA
mailto:GHHSAA%40hotmail.com?subject=GHHSAA%20Newsletter
mailto:GHHSAA%40hotmail.com?subject=GHHSAA%20Newsletter


Curt Sneary ‘82

Q: When did you know that you 
had artistic talent?

Curt: My junior or senior year at 
GHHS. Art teacher Lee Eckle-
berry noticed my talent and 
offered me a scholarship to the 
Columbus College of Art and 
Design (CCAD). My first experi-
ence with getting hooked on 
painting was with one of my 
first large acrylic paintings in 
Doc Eckleberry’s class; it was of 
a waterfall. I remember mixing 
a tiny bit of black paint with 
another color and becoming 
amazed at how powerful the 
black paint was (a little going a 
long way). It’s strange to think 
that such a small thing would 
pull you in.

Q: Have you stayed in touch 
with Lee Eckleberry?

Curt: Yes. We connected via 
Facebook this past summer and 
had some long conversations on 
the phone. It was important for 
me to let him know how grate-
ful I was to him. We are in the 
process of trading paintings. I 
believe my interest in landscape 

and portraiture paintings may 
have been from his influence. 
He is a true genius, I am blessed 
to have been under his ‘’mentor 
wing’’ and to still have his sup-
port to this day.

Q: Did you end up going to 
CCAD?

Curt: Yes, I graduated with a BFA 
in Advertising Design. I always 
dreamed of being like Darren on 
Bewitched and work in advertis-
ing agencies and come up with 
campaigns. I ended up less 
like Darren and more like Van 
Gogh. I worked in some agen-
cies in Columbus and Atlanta 
and realized this wasn’t what I 
wanted to do the rest of my life.  
Like Van Gogh, I don’t deal with 
stress well. I haven’t cut off my 
ear yet, but have come close.

Q: What is a typical day like in 
Curt Sneary’s world?

Curt: If I wake up not screaming 
from a nightmare then I’m off to 
a good start. I paint in my studio 
in the very early morning and 
then walk my dog. I like home 
improvements so am always 
tinkering around the house. I 
recently bought a foreclosure in 

Allentown, Penn., to be closer to 
NYC for my art and for an invest-
ment. I spend part of my day 
marketing my art and messing 
about on social media. I play a 
little guitar and read then wind 
down with a movie.

Q: How long does one of your 
paintings take?

Curt: A lifetime! Joking, but 
true in the sense that all of a 
person’s knowledge goes into 
their current creation/project. 
The amount of time depends on 
what kind of painting. I can do 
an abstract in a few hours and 
a large movie painting can take 
up to a month.

Q: Your movie paintings have 
words in them, can you elabo-
rate?

Curt: The words are as impor-
tant as the image. I use words 
verbatim from a movie to pay 
homage to the writer. My movie 
paintings are very personal, 
sometimes I will remember a 
scene from a movie just from 
the words. This genre of paint-
ing (Neo-Pop) still speaks a 
thousand words because the 
words in the painting can be 

interpreted in many different 
ways.

Q: You mentioned you wanted 
to be close to NYC for your art. 
How is that going?

Curt: Slow. My house took 
more time than I anticipated 
to just get up-and-running. I 
have made some inquiries that 
haven’t come to fruition yet; I 
have a mountain of work ahead 
of me. An artist can’t/shouldn’t 
just walk into a gallery and ask 
to be represented; it takes time 
to understand the market and 
the ‘’art scene.’

Q: Have you been in art galler-
ies before?

Curt: Yes, in Atlanta and Florida. 
I started taking painting more 
seriously late in life and very se-
rious just recently. In NYC’s eye, I 
am an ‘’emerging artist.’.

Q: What advice would you give 
to a person wanting to be an 
artist?

Curt: Don’t do it for the money 
or glamour. There is little money 
and no glamour. Accolades are 
nice; but, you can receive acco-
lades in any occupation. I would 
tell them to be in the mindset 
to do it for the world, for other 
people. I have found that this is 
the best path for your inner-self. 
If you are spiritual, then use your 
gift to please the heavens.

Q: If one would like to inquire 
about your art how would they 
contact you?

Curt: My website would be a 
good start. www.curtsnearyart.
com. I would like to thank every-
one who has supported the arts 
in their lifetime. 

Peace and love friends, Curt

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Alumni Q&A: Art in Grandview

 7

http://www.curtsnearyart.com
http://www.curtsnearyart.com


Connie J. Clark Mann ‘67
A starter on the varsity field hockey and 
basketball teams for three years, Connie 
played center forward for field hockey and 
was responsible for many goals. As a “roving” 
forward for the Bobcat basketball team, she 
served as point guard and shooter. She was 
a 750-point letter winner in the Girls’ Athletic 
Association, served as vice president her 
senior year and also received a Girls’ Athletic 
Association scholarship.
Connie attended Bowling Green State 
University, where she started on both the 
intercollegiate field hockey and basketball 
teams. She was the point guard for BGSU’s 
basketball team during the first-ever Ohio 
Intercollegiate Women’s Basketball tourna-
ment in 1971. Delta Psi Kappa also recog-
nized her for outstanding contributions to 
health physical education and the recreation 
department at BGSU.
Connie earned a master’s degree from Miami 
University in Guidance and Counseling and 
served 27 years as a counselor and teacher 
in elementary through college levels. During 
that tenure, she also coached swimming, 
tennis (three undefeated seasons), volleyball 
(Michigan state championship game), bas-
ketball, and track (individual state qualifiers).
Post-college, Connie started playing 
competitive tennis in 1986. She and her 
teammates won the USTA Women’s doubles 
regional tennis tournament in 1989.
Connie’s Grandview family includes sisters 
Shelley (1970) and Carol (1979), as well as 
nephews Phil (1998) and Todd (2000) Loveg-
rove, who are both also members of the 
GHHS Sports Hall of Fame.

Katie Speakman ‘99
Katie was a three-sport GHHS athlete in soft-
ball, soccer, and basketball, earning 11 varsity 
letters. As a four-year letter winner and 
two-time captain at first base for the Bobcat 
softball team, Katie was named second-team 
All Buckeye Athletic conference (BAC) as a 
freshman, and first-team her sophomore, 
junior, and senior years. Katie was named 
second-team All-District her sophomore year, 
and first-team All-District her junior and se-
nior years. She was a three-time MVP, and as 
a junior, became the first GHHS player to earn 
an All-State honor (2nd team) in softball. In 
1999, Katie was an integral part of the first 
BAC championship team in school history.
As a Bobcat soccer team member, Katie was a 
four-year letter winner and team captain her 
senior year. She was named first-team All-
Independent League her junior and senior 
years. She was named Offensive MVP her 
junior year, and was part of the 1998 league 
championship team.
As a guard for the basketball Bobcats, Katie 
was a three-year letter winner and senior 
captain. Named second-team All-BAC her 
senior year, Katie was a part of the 1998 and 
1999 BAC championship teams.
After high school, she graduated from 
Denison University with a bachelor’s degree 
in Spanish and played for the Denison Big 
Red softball team, earning three conference 
championships and qualifying for the NCAA 
tournament three consecutive years.
Katie is the daughter of Mike and Vicki 
Speakman (both ‘71) and brother Travis is a 
2001 GHHS graduate.

H O N O R I N G  G H H S 

Sports Hall of Fame 2020 Inductees

ELIGIBILITY

To be considered for 
induction after a ten-year 
period (i.e., ten years since 
contribution commenced), 
the individual must meet at 
least one of the following 
requirements

Alumni of Grandview - 
made a contribution to 
Grandview athletics, directly 
or indirectly, as an athlete, 
coach or administrator

Non-Alumni of Grandview 
- made a contribution to 
Grandview athletics, directly 
or indirectly, as a coach or 
administrator

Individual who has 
performed meritorious service 
for Grandview athletics

Nominations for induction 
must include the following:

Nominee Name

Graduation year, if known

Mailing address, if known

Nominator’s name, 
graduating class, address, 
phone and email

In 100 words or less, 
summarize why nominee 
should be considered 
for induction into the 
Grandview Sports Hall of 
Fame. Mail nominations to:

Mike Casasanta 
1471 Wyandotte Road 
Columbus, OH 43212
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1918 Joe Thomas*
1918 Perry Francis Martter*
1919-26 Ira Jones*
1925-63 Emily Peterson*
1926 Alfred G Sargent*
1929 Tom Conger*
1931 Robert Ulrich*
1932 Clyde Phillips*
1935 Charles Thackara*
1935-39 James H. Scott*
1937 Charles R. Braun
1937 Robert Forrest*
1938 Patricia T. Anderson*
1938 Edwin H. Keener*
1938 Jean M. Lindsey*
1939-40 William “Tippy”Dye*
1939 Robert Hannaway*
1940 Donald Evans*
1940 George “Doc” Mingle*

1941 Albert Rau*
1943 Sam A. Wippel *
1943 Howard F. Yerges,Jr.*
1944 Louis Florio *
1944 Robert “Rube”Taylor*
1945 Jerry Cowan*
1945 James “Tank”Karlovec*
1945 Samuel Vilardo*
1946 William Overmyer
1946 Gene B. Smith*
1947 Richard A. Keitz
1947 Edward B. Smith*
1948 Dr. Jack T. Boyer
1948 John Daniels*
1948 Robert H. Morris*
1949 William “Tink” Taylor
1950 Donn M. Mauger*
1950 Joanne Gardner Pickett*
1950 Terry N. Smith

1951 Thomas E. Bogen
1951 Stanton I. Jones*
1951 Ralph V. Guglielmi*
1951 Donald M. Rice
1951 Thurlow “Tad” Weed*
1952 George W. Linn *
1952 Tom Shelton*
1952 Dr. David Rudy
1953 Dr. Robert E Ewing
1953 Sidney W. Hall
1953-78 Robin Priday*
1954 S. Alan Lephart
1955 William W. Brown,Jr.
1956 Richard D. Anderson
1956 David A. Zuhars
1957-70 Richard Hopkins,Jr.*
1957 Charles W. Osborne
1960 C. Wesley Mirick
1960 Roger B. Welsh

 Members of the GHHS Sports Hall of Fame:

Basketball Bobcats
Pictured are members of the 1963-64 eighth-grade boys basketball team
Top row: Left To Right - Coach Jackson, Steve Nesha, ? Brown, Andy Robinson, Jim Burchfield, Ken Wilson
Middle row: Monty Clutter, Joe Kurelic, Steve Gatsch, John Ciardelli, Ron Callison, Jeff Shough, Mike Decker
Front row: Mark Todd, Kurt Kahler, Butch Biagini, Ed Jackson, Dave Evans, Tom Williams

1961 Joe D. Arganbright
1961 John R. Arganbright
1962 Bruce J. Buchanan
1964 George M. Ellis
1964 Mary Lee McCourt
1964 Doug Welsh
1965 Stephen T. Emrich*
1965 Charles B. Sweeney
1966-93 Larry Larson
1967 Michael W. Aleshire
1967 Raymond Stegmeier*
1967 Barry C. Walton
1967 Connie Clark Mann
1967-97 Marv Gregory
1968-98 Ed Bozeman
1968 Steve R. Gatsch
1968 Joseph P. Kurelic
1968 Mark Todd
1968 Tom Cavanaugh

Cont. p 10
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1969 Lynne Gatsch Farmwald
1970 Steven E. Mowrey
1971 John Gloyd
1971 Kim Koch Toussant
1971 Brad Scharlott
1972 Jack Low
1973 Thomas M. Brumfield
1973 Mark Howard
1974 Mike Casasanta
1974 Don Dyson
1976 Chris McCabe
1977 Carmen A. “Tony”Gatto
1979-95 Doug Eckert
1979 Tim Klitch
1980 Dow T. Voelker
1982 Mike Carr
1982 Dori Voelker Easdale
1983 Jennifer L. Klitch
1986 Tom Strejcek
1987 Joseph R. Bonaventura
1987-2012 Andy DiSabato
1988 Tony Abbruzzese
1988 Eric C. Abbot
1988 Mitch Alderman
1989 David L. Janusz
1989 Lisa A. Janusz
1991 Jeremy Seabolt
1992 Heather Abbot Hilditch
1992 Emily Mountz Ness
1992 Amy “Lee” Shank
1992 Tyler Gantz
1993 Michelle Chavanne
1993 Mathew Alan Sulser
1995 Christine Breiner
1995 Jenifer Gafford
1996 Jeremy Grace
1996 Jimmy Woodland
1997 Scott Bauer
1998 Phillip Lovegrove
1998 Sara Wheeler Warren
1998 Jill Swary Walker
1998 Courtney Kuyper
1999 Michelle Mehling Calvin
1999 Katie Speakman
2000 Todd Lovegrove
2001 Allison Grace-Morgan
2002 Nick Barte
2003 Alex Picazo
2003 Johnny Vogel
2004 Katie Albanese
2006 Jake Smith
2006 Chad Davis

Sports Hall of Fame Cont. from p 9

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Remember When

Let’s Reminisce 
Mike Decker ‘68 takes us for a trip down memory lane with these interesting pictures.
Below is Cub Scouts Pack 48 at Boulevard Presbyterian Church, circa 1960 or 1961. Who can you name?

Pictured are Class of ‘68 
members during Mrs. 
Pember’s sixth grade class 
at Robert Louis Stevenson 
Elementary School. There 
are a few names to fill in. 
Can you help?

Top row: Diane Hoehl, Mike 
Decker, Mrs. Pemper, Pat  
Courdray, Dan Miszer

Second row: Diane Haycock, ?, 
Linda Stone, George Keckler

Third row: Jeff Wells, Barbara 
Wires, John Stokes, Fay Flowers, 
Bob Prosser, Rita Bash, Doug 
Hull

Fourth row: John Mertz, Jeff 
Shough, Jim Birchfield, ?, Kurt 
Kahler, Ann Walker, Jerry Fowels

Class Cuties

 10



G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Leaving a Legacy

Leaving a 
Bobcat Legacy
Many GHHS graduates, upon 
reaching success in their career 
and lives, want to recognize the 
positive influence of their high 
school experience. Through 
the GHHS Alumni Association, 
alumni and friends can donate 
to support school activities and 
scholarships for graduating 
seniors.

Alumni can purchase lifetime or 
annual GHHSAA memberships 
or give donations in recognition 

or memory of classmates. One 
category of giving recognizes 
those contributing a significant 
amount. A plaque in the front 
hall of the high school lists 
those who have donated at 
least $1,000. Current honorees 
are listed below. If you’d like to 
make a contribution, the Alumni 
Association and the school 
would gladly add your name to 
the plaque.

Jack R. Anderson ’42
John D. & Alice Bene Young ‘49
Rose Marie Garcia Anderson ’42
Harley Rouda
James R. Beery ’79
Charles & Debra Penzone ‘’63
Chuck Eichorn ’51
Charles Dumbaugh ‘56
Maurice “Monk” Hillmeyer ’42
Ron & Jane (Hess) Harris ‘56
Lynn Shepard Jones ’56
Bob ”Nero” MCNabb ‘45

 Retirees Reunite to Celebrate  
You always knew Grandview teachers love a good party. Two groups of Grandview retired staff and teachers reunited during the holidays to 
reminisce and celebrate.

Pictured are (top row, left to right): Christine French, Debbie Seabolt, Kathy Swary, 
Shelley Lovegrove, Pat Hatfield, Donnajean Williamson deSilva and Carmen  
Mendoze. Front row: Susan Coffman, Kathy Kinnard, Liz Elder, Jill McNaughten

Seated row: “Doc” Lee Ekleberry, Mary Ann Olvera, Joann Frabott, Pat Hatfield,  
Emily Klingensmith, Jeri Hendricks
Middle row: Jeannie Walton, Ed Heminger, Andy DiSabato, Tony Thivener,  
Shelley Lovegrove, Christine Sidon, Donnajean Williamson DeSilva.
Top row: Jim Tatman, Marvin Gregory, Jeff Kegley, Greg Weiland, Ray Corbett,  
Liz Elder, Kathi Swary

Legacy Society
The Legacy Society was 
established by the GHHSAA 
Board as a means for people 
to leave a legacy and donate 
generously to the GHHSAA, 
adding to the scholarship 
fund. The type of gift can be 
made by a bequest in a will 
or living trust, naming the 
GHHSAA as a beneficiary of 
an IRA or life insurance policy, 
or in a charitable trust. If it is 
desired to have scholarships 
awarded immediately, then a 
cash endowment is possible. 
A commitment of $20,000 is 
required for a named scholar-
ship. Our deepest thanks to 
our  current Legacy Society 
members:
  Bill Neal ‘55
  Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45
  Charlie Eichhorn ’51
  Jean Walters MacCluer ’55
  Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55
  Charlie Dumbaugh ’56
  The James and Mary Lou      
  Wright Family: James ‘69,   
  Barbara ‘72, Timothy ‘79

Stan Jones ’51
Thelma B. Sutphen ‘46
Bill Overmeyer ’46
Tom Sutphen ‘43
Janet Beery Owens ’53
Thomas Barnes ‘62
Marlese Rouda ’48
Janet Shere Julian ‘50
Tom Sutphen ’43
Barbara McKinnon Handel ‘65
Charles R. Sweeny ’63
Charles Handel ‘63
Louise Ann Kevit Tope ’42
Bill Boardman ‘59
Carmen Creamer Tubbs 
  Whitman ‘53
Thomas J. Williams ‘43
Lowell Williams
Nancy Walcutt Gemeinhardt ’48
Robert Sutphen ’52
John Wodrow ’46
Paul & Joanna Knepper Slade ’52
Mark G. MvDevitt ‘66
Carol Sue Herd Greenisen ‘55
R.L. Butch” Newland ‘59 
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G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Grandview during WWll

Written by Bob “Nero” McNabb ’45

Most young men who at-
tended Grandview Heights High 
School during the “War Years” 
expected to eventually serve 
in the military. More than 500 
names of Grandview military 
servicemen were posted on the 
outdoor “honor roll” erected in 
a park adjacent to the public 
library. Homes of servicemen 
were marked by placards in 
the window with Blue Stars for 
servicemen and Gold Stars for 
deceased servicemen. There was 
very strong Grandview com-
munity pride for “our boys” in 
uniform.

As the war progressed, we 
learned the names of service-
men as the sons, brothers and 
sweethearts of our neighbors 
and schoolmates. When a 
student was called to the prin-
cipal’s office, they might learn 
of a military casualty. It sent a 
chill throughout the school. 
Pat Short ‘42, president of his 

graduating class and a good 
football and basketball player, 
was killed in action in late 1944. 
Jean Lindsay, brother of (Rook) 
Bobby Lindsey and Helen Lind-
sey Bonney, was killed in March 
1945. Many fellow Rooks from 
the 1942-45 years served in the 
military and saw action.

Frank “Dude” Higgs ‘26, an early 
Rook, came to a special school 
assembly in 1944.  “Dude” went 
to China to train pilots early 
in the war. He was the inspira-
tion for Milton Caniff’s popular 
“Steve Canyon” cartoon strip. 
Dude Hennick was our “Dude” 
Higgs. During the assembly, we 
were treated to a fascinating 
talk about his military adven-
tures. Tragically, “Dude” was 
killed in 1945 while piloting an 
aircraft in the China Theater.

Sometimes, aircraft piloted 
by GHHS alums “buzzed” the 
high school. We would hear 
the approaching aircraft and 
look to see an aircraft skim-
ming the football field and 
headed straight for school. 
The sweetheart of one of 
the military pilots lived 
on the street next to 
mine. She’d sometimes 
get a “notice” from her 
boyfriend in the form 
of a small wrench tied 

to a silk scarf thrown from the 
plane. By buzzing the neighbor-
hood, all of the residents knew 
what was happening and would 
watch. I never heard a word of 
criticism regarding these antics. 
There was a special regard 
towards our military and those 
young men were always treated 
as heroes.

When I entered the Navy, three 
GHHS classmates and six pals 
from Arlington stayed together 
through boot camp. I enlisted in 
April 1945, following the deaths 
of President Franklin Roosevelt 
and war correspondent Ernie 
Pyle. The shock of their deaths 
persuaded my father to sign 
his approval because I had 
not reached my 18th birthday. 
Within three months of leaving 
Grandview, the Pacific War was 
over. It was our good fortune 
that we weren’t killed or injured 
in action.
I treasured my Grandview years, 
as the community was very 
nurturing and, God knows, our 
teachers were as good as they 

come. Police Chief Bob Liv-
ingston dispatched prob-

lems quickly and most 
problems never made 
for big news. As a 
juvenile, I had a nose 
for mischief. One 
year, Chief Livingston 

dropped by our home 
and suggested to 

my mom I “ride along” with him 
for the next few evenings. Dur-
ing one ridealong, he arrested 
an intoxicated man and took 
him to the basement jail. The 
man started raising a ruckus, 
slapping his metal drinking 
cup along the cell bars. When 
we went downstairs to investi-
gate, the man had torn his cup 
handle loose, broke the ceiling 
light bulb, used the cup handle 
to short the electricity and 
then fell asleep. As a result, this 
14-year-old son never caused 
another moment of worry for 
Chief Livingston (or my mom). 
Chief Livingston is one of those 
people who not only made it 
safe to live in Grandview; he was 
a friend to many young men 
who were disposed to mischief.

Everybody seems to have a 
favorite high school teacher in 
those days. Dorcus Truckmiller 
was our English and Speech 
teacher and drama coach for 
school plays. One early morning, 
I found it necessary to empty 
Miss Truckmiller’s wooden 
trash barrel from her home as I 
needed the barrel staves for a 
Rook meeting. Very old Rooks 
will recall that it was the duty 
of each Skunk pledge to gather 
barrel staves from which to 
fashion paddles for the “active” 
Rooks to whomp Skunks. Miss 
Truckmiller spotted me and 
told Principal Blauser what I had 
done. I was called to his office 
later that morning. Miss Truck-

Former resident and 1926 Grandview 
graduate Frank “Dude” Higgs is 
shown in 1943 with a wartime worker 
during a visit to a Curtiss Wright 
machine shop, which was assembling 
parts for World War II aircraft.
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G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L

Reunion News

miller, Principal Blauser and I 
made a solemn pact that morn-
ing, which I now reveal as one 
of the best lessons that I’ve ever 
learned in life. Mr. Blauser asked 
me to tell Miss Truckmiller the 
truth about what I’d done. I told 
the truth and Miss Truckmiller’s 
stern look turned into a lovely 
smile. I walked out of that office 
with justice being handled very 
gently. I was a “free man” but it 
did leave a positive mark on me. 
News of my transgression did, 
however, reach the Rooks and 
I got several whacks with Miss 
Truckmiller’s wooden staves at 
the next meeting, so fair justice 
was finally dispatched.

Miss Truckmiller and all our 
teachers marked Grandview as 
different from other schools. 
The community itself was a 
solid middle class area. There 
were large church memberships 
throughout. When our class 
held its last reunion, the cur-
rent GHHS principal addressed 
us and commented how the 
community continued to draw 
families who wanted their 
children to attend Grandview. 
That’s so comforting to an old 
alum. I would still be happy to 
call Grandview home.

Why does the Brotherhood 
of Rooks continue to have 
substance for old guys like 
me?  It’s not about membership 
exclusivity. There was, of course, 
our unique ownership of that 
fraternity house. We had some 
great after-game dances. We 
formed a tight little community 
within our tight little Grandview 
community. For me, the Brother-
hood of Rooks was a beacon for 
things I aspired to. It made me 
want to be a better person.

Classmates Reunited
The Class of ‘62 celebrated their 75th birthday together on a beautiful fall day at the home of John and 
Gayle (Forster) Baron Graham. Classmates traveled from as far away as Florida, Illinois, Utah and Indiana to 
be a part of the celebration. Everyone had fun seeing and visiting with old friends.

Lunch was catered by the Millstone Restaurant and dessert, in the form of a delicious birthday cake was 
baked by classmate Corinne Dryer Reilly. After lunch, Dave and Jeannie Walton quizzed the group on facts 
about “old Grandview.” The group sang our Alma Mater, Grandview fight song, and “Our Old High School.” 
Each classmate shared high school stories and gave updates on their current news. Party planning for the 
60th reunion (summer of 2022) will soon be underway.

Top row: TJ and Candy Riley, Linda and Jim Rock, Bob and Martha White, Tom Barnes, Dave Walton
Middle row: Bob Schnell, Bruce Buchanan, Bev Irskens, Marilyn Schneiderer, Ann Grant, Tom Schneiderer, Mike and Corinne 
Reilly, Tim and Brenda McGuire, Sandra and Bob Hein, Gayle Graham
Seated row: Marilyn Gray-Jones, Polly Shea, Claudia Greshler, Jim Ford, Bonne and Don Wright, Jim Friel, Patsy Shriner

Class of 1955’s 65th Reunion
The second verse of our school 
song reads “There are joys that 
will long be remembered and 
friendships that will never die. 
So, here’s a cheer for our old 
high school, our dear old high 
school, our Grandview High.”

Once again, it’s time for school-
mates to assemble. Our 65th 
class reunion will be held Oct. 
2-4, 2020. Details have yet to 

be planned but the dinner will 
be Oct. 3 and brunch on Oct. 4 
at the hotel. We are excited to 
see everyone.  Stay healthy! To 
make sure you are on the list as 
details are finalized, please con-
nect with Nancy T. Bachman at: 
nbachman@columbus.rr.com, 
call 614-486-4890 or write  
1741 Cardiff Rd. Columbus, OH 
43221.

Class of  1965’s 55th Reunion
Gather up! The Class of 65’s 
55th reunion is happening 
Oct. 2 and 3, 2020. The Friday 
Night Social will take place at 
Smokehouse Brewing Com-
pany (1130 Dublin Road) from 
7 to 10 p.m. Saturday’s dinner 
will be held at the Villa Milano 
Banquet Center (1630 Schrock 
Road, Columbus, OH 43229). 

Final details and the dinner 
reservation form will be mailed 
soon. To make sure you are 
on the mailing list, connect 
with Alice McKeever at rmck-
eever1@columbus.rr.com or 
614-991-5871.

Ready? Set? Reunite!
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CHARLES MOFFET USA KIA
FIELDS PATTERSON USA KIA
OSCAR WALCUTT USA KIA
JASPER WHITE USA KIA
ALFORD BRADBURY USA D 1916
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917
EDWARD BAKER USA D 1918
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924
FRANK L. “DUDE” HIGGS USAAC D 1926
BENNIE NARDONE USA D 1930
DAVE MUHLENBERG   USAAC & USN D 1933
JACK OVERMYER USN D 1933
MARY GRACE SCANLAND 
   JURMWIEDE USN Wave D 1933
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934
ROBERT H SCANLAND USA D 1934
ROBERT METCALF USA D 1935
ROBERT OVERMYER USA D 1935
ROBERT SHOUGH USA D 1935
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936
MARIO DEVICTOR USA D 1937
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937
FRITZ OVERMYER USAAC D 1937
STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938
ED KEENER USA D 1938
BENNETT NAU USA D 1938
TOM SMITH USA D 1938
BOB WHIPPLE USAAC D 1938
JANET SCANLAND RAMSEY USCG D 1938
JEAN LINDSEY USMC KIA 1938
DICK OVERMYER USMC D 1938
ROBERT L. KEENER USA D 1939
RAYMOND RHOADS USA D 1939
JOE ROCCI USA D 1939
A.WILLIAM KAISER USAAC D 1939

LEGEND

USA – Army
USN – Navy

USAA – Army Air Corp
USAF – Air Force
USMC – Marines

USCG – Coast Guard
USCN – Cadet Nurse

USPHS – Public Health
D – Deceased

KIA – Killed in Action

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

As we approach Memorial Day, it is 

our humble honor to recognize the 

GHHS men and women from our 

community who have served our 

country giving us the ability to live a 

life of freedom in the best community 

of the best country in all the world. 

In trying to compile this list, we 

realize that there might be some we 

overlooked. Is someone missing? 

Please submit name, graduation 

year, branch of service, years served, 

and any details to 

GHHSAA@hotmail.com, 

or to GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, 

Columbus, OH 43212.

It is with great admiration and 

patriotism, intensified by community 

pride, that we present to you the 

Grandview Heights High School 

alumni veterans. 

Thank you for your service. 

You are our heroes.

BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939
GERALD V. WOOTTON USN D 1939
JOHN ALBANESE USA D 1940
ALDO DELEWESE USA D 1940
AL DEVICTOR USA D 1940
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940
D JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940
BILL FAUTH USAAC D 1940
ROBERT HUGO DEVICTOR USN D 1940
CARL C. WALKER USN D 1940
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941
BOB LINDSEY USMC D 1941
THORNDIKE “CLIFF” TOOPS USN  1941
EMMY LOU BACH HANSEN USCN  1942
BARBARA CARTER GRAY USCN  1942
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942
RUTH MANN WINKLE USCN D 1942
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942
A.D.BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942
ART HARDER USA D 1942
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942
DONALD WETZEL USA D 1942
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAA D 1942
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAA D 1942
SAMUEL McKEEVER USAA D 1942
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAA D 1942
PAT SHORT USAA KIA 1942
JACK SUMMERS USAA KIA 1942
JAMES E. TODD USAA D 1942
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAA D 1942
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAAC D 1942
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAAC KIA 1942
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAAC D 1942
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942
RAY KENT BROWN USN D 1942
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942
OWEN HULS USN D 1942
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942
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V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

KENNETH CHARD USA  1943
JOHN DEVICTOR JR USA D 1943
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943
TOM WILLIAMS USA  1943
RICHARD PICKETT USAA D 1943
TOM SUTPHEN USAA D 1943
REV ROGER WOOTTON USAAC  1943
ROY “KEN” BENADUM USN D 1943
TONY “DUKE” DEVICTOR USN D 1943
JIM RENZ USA D 1944
WILLIAM RITTER USA  1944
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944
JOE LAROSA USAA D 1944
DONALD K KEITZ USMC D 1944
JACK CLARKE USN  1944
LELAND RAMSEY USN D 1944
EDWARD TOOPS USN D 1944
BOB ALLEN USA  1945
JIM BOYER USA D 1945
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA D 1945
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945
JERRY COWAN USA D 1945
MYRON CRAVER USA D 1945
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945
JIM PAVEY USA D 1945
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945
BOB SHAW USA D 1945
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945
GENE KARLOVEC USAA D 1945
AL ANDREWS USAF  1945
ROBERT JOHNSON USCG  1945
JACK HART USN D 1945
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945
AL LEFAIVRE USN D 1945
BOB MCNABB USN  1945
JACK PIPER USN D 1945
PHILIP E. SHERCK USN D 1945
GEORGE ANDERSON USA D 1946
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946
BOB CARTER USA  1946
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946
ANDREW ROBERTS USA  1946
GENE SMITH USA D 1946
BILL ARTHUR USAF  1946
FRED HUNT USAF  1946
WALLACE P. CASH USN  1946
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946
BILL OVERMYER USN  1946
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946
JOHN ACKERMAN USA  1947
SILVIO BISCIOTTI USA D 1947
JACK LENHART USA  1947
JIM MCINTYRE USA D 1947

CLARK MILLER USA D 1947
RICHARD PETERS USA D 1947
CHARLES ROSSEL USA D 1947
LYLE SHOVER USA D 1947
ED SMITH USA D 1947
FRANK MARZETTI USAF D 1947
ROBERT MYERS USAF D 1947
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW USMC D 1947
BILL BAUMGARTNER USMC  1947
BARBARA HOADLEY USMC  1947
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947
BOB WEAVER USN D 1947
LAWRENCE YERGES 
   CONAWAY USA KIA 1948
JOHN “JACK” DANIELS USA D 1948
DAVID B. DUDLEY USA  1948
JAMES D. HITES USA  1948
ROBERT M. MOTE USA D 1948
JAMES NEWDICK USA D 1948
DONALD SCHACKNE USA D 1948
BILL WILSON USA D 1948
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR USAF D 1948
JAMES A. RUDY USAF D 1948
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY USAF D 1948
JIM BROWN USMC D 1948
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER USMC D 1948
DEAN KRICHBAUM USN D 1948
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR USN D 1948
DAVID K. PURKEY USN D 1948
DICK EAGLE USA D 1949
NEIL E. KETTE USA D 1949
ROD STOCK USA D 1949
WILLIAM “TINK” TAYLOR USA D 1949
HOMER E. WILLIAMS USA  1949
DAVID M. CAMPBELL USAF D 1949
WILLIAM S. HAMMOND USAF  1949
DAVID A. TITSCH USAF D 1949
STAN TUTTLE USN D 1949
ROBERT F. AMICON USA D 1950
DONALD S. KEENER USA D 1950
ED LINSLEY USA D 1950
JAMES R. MILLISOR USA D 1950
GEORGE A. ROGERS USA  1950
DIRK VOELKER USA D 1950
BILL “HAP” CHANDLER USAF  1950
BILL C. LAWRENCE USAF  1950
DON STEFFE USAF D 1950
BARRY L. STEIGELY USAF  1950
DICK ABBRUZZESE USA D 1951
FRED BEHMER USA  1951
CHARLES HARRISON USA D 1951
KEN PIERCE USA  1951
ERNEST SMITH USA D 1951
CHARLES (KIP) RYAN USAF  1951

SUSAN MOCK USCG D 1951
TAD WEED USMC D 1951
JACK MYERS USN  1951
DON RICE USN  1951
DON CHRISTOPHER USA D 1952
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952
RICHARD LONG USA  1952
GEORGE LINN USAF D 1952
DAVID R. RUDY USAF  1952
TOM SHELTON USAF D 1952
GERRY SUTTERFIELD USAF  1952
CAROLYN “CONNIE” GRIFFIN USMC  1952
JOHN SHOUGH USMC D 1952
DON ATHEARN USN  1952
DAVID SHERCK USN D 1952
DEAN KETTE USA  1953
ROGER MADISON USA  1953
DAVID MERRICK USA  1953
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO USA  1953
ALAN PIERCE USA  1953
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954
EUGENE PAUL JR USA D 1954
JACK REEVES USA  1954
TERRY SMITH USA  1954
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH USAF  1954
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954
ART ROGERS USAF  1954
RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954
JAMES BUZZELLI USMC  1954
RICHARD TANGEMAN USMC D 1954
JACK LEECH USA  1955
WARREN ROBERTS USA  1955
BOB SMITH USA  1955
GARRY DEVICTOR USMC  1955
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955
TIMOTHY J. BOYD USA  1956
RONALD D. HARRIS USA  1956
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956
REID KETTE USA  1956
ROSS KETTE USA  1956
DICK THOMPSON USA  1956
COL JACK YEAGLEY USA D 1956
RICHARD ANDERSON USAF  1956
DAVID A. BARON USAF D 1956
ROGER TRACY USAF D 1956
PHILIP CARR USMC D 1956
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956
THOMAS H. SANDBERG USMC  1956
LAURENCE D. CONNOR USN  1956
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FRANK FAISTL USN  1956
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956
DON ABBRUZZESE USA  1957
JAMES BOBBITT USA  1957
GALEN GONSER USA  1957
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957
MICHAEL KING USA D 1957
MICHAEL MOORE USA D 1957
JIM MYERS USA  1957
DANIEL WINTERS USA  1957
BILL CHURRY USAF  1957
LOWELL CLARK USAF  1957
BOB FRANKS USA D 1958
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958
DAN LOWERY USA  1958
HERMAN POULTON USA  1958
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958
RICHARD BROWN USAF D 1958
JIM LAUGHERTY USAF  1958
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958
HARRY MCCABE USMC  1958
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958
R KENT FULMER USN  1958
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959
EDWIN LINDSAY FINK USA D 1959
BOB FOSTER USA  1959
TOM NYE USA  1959
BILL SEARS USA  1959
BOB TANGEL USAF  1959
JIM BEERY USMC  1959
JIM HERD USMC  1959
JERE SHOUGH USMC  1959
WARREN KLINK USN  1959
BOB ROCKEY USN  1959
LEE ADAMS USA  1960
MIKE KAVANEY USA  1960
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE USA  1960
TONY TEDESCHI USA D 1960
DONALD L. ZIMMERMAN USA D 1960
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960
JOE MELLEY USAF  1960
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF  1960
BILL HAMILTON USMC  1960
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960
GARY ALLEN USN  1960
BUTCH JOHNSON USN  1960
GORDON JONES JR USN D 1960
PETER MOORE USN  1960
JIM LOWERY USN & USA  1960

WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961
GORDON MACINTOSH USA D 1961
VIRGIL SCHNELL JR USA  1961
STEVE SEARS USA  1961
WAYNE RANDOLPH 
   “RANDY” SINES USA D 1961
DICK TANGEL USA  1961
DAVID WHITE USA  1961
BILL BAKER USAF  1961
FRED DYE USAF  1961
BILL HARDING USAF  1961
UNO KULL USAR  1961
DAVID MUELLER USN  1961
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962
KEENAN ARMENTROUT USA D 1962
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES USA  1962
TOM CHERUBINI USA D 1962
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962
RICK GUYTON USA D 1962
BOB IOIA USA D 1962
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962
TIM MCGUIRE USA  1962
JIM ROCK USA  1962
AL ROSSETTI JR USA D 1962
DAVE WALTON USA  1962
MICHAEL M MARTLING USAF  1962
JAMES FORD USCG  1962
PHIL LAVER USMC D 1962
JOHN BONAR USN  1962
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963
RICK BUTTS USA  1963
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963
CHUCK PENZONE USA  1963
JAKE REITERMAN USA  1963
LARRY SNIDER USA  1963
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA  1963
SAMUEL “ED” STONE USA  1963
DON THROCKMORTON USA  1963
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963
DAN MARKIN USAF  1963
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963
RUSS NIKLOS USAF D 1963
BOB PALMER USAF  1963
JEFF TODD USAF  1963
RON JONES USMC  1963
BILL MALOWNEY USMC D 1963
CHARLIE MALOWNEY USMC  1963
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963
PAT STOKES USMC  1963
CHARLEY HANDEL USN  1963
PAT SELF USN  1963

JIM FAIS USNG  1963
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964
HERB CURRAN USA  1964
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964
ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964
BILL GIBB USA  1964
VIRGINIA JANEY USA  1964
BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964
PAT MALOWNEY USA  1964
ARNIE NYMEYER USA D 1964
MIKE REEVES USA  1964
ED STEELE USA  1964
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964
DOUG WILSON USA  1964
LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964
JIM HARRIS USAF  1964
KIM KAISER USAF  1964
BILL MARLAND USAF D 1964
MARK MILLER USAF  1964
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964
MIKE POPE USN  1964
BILL SHORT USN  1964
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965
JIM ESTEP USA  1965
MARVIN GARY FLOWERS USA  1965
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965
FLEETWOOD RAYMOND 
   KOUTZ USA  1965
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965
RICK MCKEEVER USA  1965
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR USA  1965
RICHARD DESTEFANO USAF  1965
JEFF MCDEVITT USAF  1965
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965
RICK MESSERSCHMIDT USAF  1965
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965
RICHARD WELLS USAF D 1965
TOM RAINES USMC  1965
MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965
TOM ELDER, JR. USN  1965
JOHN HARKER USN  1965
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965
CRAIG MILLER SR USN  1965

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You
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ROBERT A. TIMMONS USN  1965
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966
MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966
GARY ESSIG USA  1966
MIKE FISHER USA  1966
RON FLOWERS USA  1966
JIM HILL USA D 1966
JIM HUBER USA  1966
JOHN JASTER USA  1966
JACK LEECH USA  1966
JAY MATTHEW USA  1966
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966
GARY O’KEEFE USA KIA 1966
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966
KEN ROY USAF  1966
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966
TIM ELDER USMC  1966
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966
TERRY SHOUGH USMC  1966
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967
JIM CASEY USA D 1967
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967
TOM HAYES USA D 1967
JAMES MAYER USA  1967
LARRY MCCABE USA  1967
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967
PAUL WALKER USA  1967
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967
BILL FAUTH USAF  1967
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967
ROBERT D. MEYER USAF  1967
ROBERT REID USAF  1967
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967
DOUG JESTER USMC  1967
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967
DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1967
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967
ED LATTA USN  1967
ROGER RILL USN  1967
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967
RUSSELL THOMAS ROCKWELL USN  1967

JOHN ROW USN  1967
JOHN SWEITZER USN  1967
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968
DAN REED USA  1968
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF  1968
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968
JEFF LINN USAF  1968
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF KIA 1968
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968
JOHN EDWARD LOMBARDI USCG  1968
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968
DAVID PAUL RISTAU USN  1968
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969
BRIAN PAUL MALOWNEY USA D 1969
RICHARD NINI USA  1969
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969
DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969
KIM KELLER USAF  1969
PAT RICEVUTO USAF  1969
MARK AMON USAR  1969
JERRY CHERUBINI USCG  1969
BYRON ANDERSON USN  1969
TOM ANDREWS USN  1969
GARY SWART USN  1969
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA  1970
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970
GREGORY SCHLAIRET USN D 1970
TOM RESLER USAF  1971
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971
DAKE SPILKER USMC  1971
RICHARD HALL USA  1972
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972
MIKE EVANS USMC D 1972
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972
MICHAEL QUINN USA  1973
MICHAEL YOUNG USA  1973
WILLIAM KOCH USAF  1973
JEFF DEWEESE USMC  1973
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973
THOMAS M. NEFF USAF  1975
ROBERT L. TITTEL USAF  1975
TOM FRABOTT USN  1975
JIM LAW USA  1976
GRETCHEN A. QUINN USAF  1976
JOHN BECK USN D 1976
MICHAEL J REID USN  1976
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976

JEFF GEBHART USN  1977
JOHN SCHLEICH USAF  1978
STEPHEN MASELLI USA  1980
DENNIS FRABOTT USAF D 1980
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981
SANDRA BLANCHARD USA  1982
KEVIN G. QUINN USA/USN  1982
BRIAN QUINN USA  1983
PATRICK TERENCE QUINN USA  1986
MATT MARTLING USA  1988
MARTY SHULL USMC  1988
JASON YOUNG USA  1990
RILEY FLAHERTY USA  1991
P J STRAUGHTER USA  1991
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995
ROBBY DAVIS USMC  1996
RYAN CATALINE USA  1999
NICHOLAS ERVIN USAF  2000
BETHANNIE SMITH KITTRELL USCG  2000
ERIC CATALINE USA  2002
W. ROBERT PECK USN  2002
PATRICK HARDY USA  2003
STEFFEN MEILER USA  2003
SEAN PATRICK GENTRY USA  2006
JACOB SMITH USA  2006
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006
COREY HAROLD VAIL USA  2007
NATHANIEL C JUMP USN  2007
DAVID ELLS USA  2008
ALEX NEUMANN USA  2008
NEIL R. JUMP USA  2009
BRENDON BALLARD USCG  2009

V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

Honoring Service 
with Honor Flights 
GHHS veterans from WWII, Korea and 
Vietnam eras are eligible and, most 
importantly, deserve an Honor Flight. 
Veterans, volunteers and people interested 
in donating in the local area may contact 
www.HonorFlightColumbus.org, 
e-mail info@honorflightcolumbus.org  
or call 614-284-4987. For veterans living 
outside Ohio, there are more than 140 
Honor Flight organizations nationally. Find 
your nearest one at www.HonorFlight.org.
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In Memoriam
Carl Walker ’40   by Paul Walker ‘67
Marilyn Herboltzheimer ’41 by JoAnn Herboltzheimer Stevens ‘47
Chuck Mangio ’47   by Jack Lenhart ‘47
Lyle Shover ’47 by Jack Lenhart ‘47
Ed Smith ’47 by Jack Lenhart ‘47
James Newdick ’48 by Stephen Tweed ‘78
Dirk Voelker ’50 by Norma Nadalin
Dirk Voelker ’50 by Rosemary Abbruzzese
Dick Abbruzzese ’51 by Rosemary Abbruzzese
Jane Ann Fisher ’51 by John Moore ‘51
Robert Kilgore ’54 by David Mueller ‘61
Jane Bivens ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Percy Copp ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Tarita McKinley ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Bill Neal ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Carol Williamson ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Roger Vaughn ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Other Members Class of ’55 by Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
Mardelle Miller Grimm ’57 by Jean Moore White ‘57
Butch Newland ’59 by Allen Payne ‘59
Beverly Sullivan Frabott ’60 by Barbara Cole Walker ‘60
Linda Lemon Najjoum ’64 by Debby Schmidt Gutzwiller ‘64
Tim Underwood ’64 by Karla Underwood
Diane Jones ’65 by Donna Sheets Romorini ‘65
Deceased Members Class of ’69 by Norma Jane Barnett Powell ‘69
Kris Pulliam ’75 by Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65
Lou and Dorothy Mueller by David Mueller ‘61
Ursula Herbert by Mark Herbert ‘71

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 

Paws Club
Jean Moore White ‘57
Penny Lanich Morey ’67 

Deceased

Lucile Osborn ‘34

David Kuhner ’39 (2013)

Carl Walker ’40

Russell Lamm, Jr ‘55

Judith Karen Stuart ‘58

Tim Underwood ‘64

Dave Marvin ‘65

Bill Leach ‘67

Kris Pulliam ‘75

Mark Nicholson ‘78

Patti Goodwillie ‘79

Samuel Travis Payton ’03 (2009)

James Parker - Teacher

In Honor
Nancy Turner Bachman ’55 by Lillian Lathouse Smith ’55
Jim Herd ’59 by Patricia Palmer Miller ‘59   

Top Cats Club 
Diane Caskey Vaughn ‘55
David Mueller ‘61

Big Cats Club  
JoAnn Herboltzheimer Ste-
vens ‘47
Carole Bennett Myers ‘51
Jack Myers ‘51
Rusty Lawyer ‘58
Craig Prosser ‘58
William Riggs ‘59
Karla Underwood (Tim ’64)
Linda Pulliam Sayers ‘65
Donna Sheets Romorini ‘65
Chris Albrecht ‘67
Norma Jane Barnett Powell ‘69
Mark Herbert ‘71

NEW - Lifetime Membership
Allen Payne ‘59
Paul Walker ‘67

David Burkhart ‘72
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Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
n	$30.00  n	Life Membership $300.00 per individual
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________
In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
n	$50-99 Paws Club n	$100-499 Big Cats Club
n	$500 or more Top Cats Club n	$1000 + Special Recognition
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2020

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

Veterans added since the 
SPRING 2019 Issue
Ernest Smith ’51 USA
Robert Smith ’55 USA
Richard Brown ’58 USAF D
Harry McCabe ’58 USMC
Lindsey Fink ’59 USA D
Bill Hamilton ’60 USMC
Larry McCabe ’67 USA
Robert Meter ’67 USAF
Greg Schlairet ’70 USN

GHHSAA Board 
Members

Jim Anderson ‘72

Joe Arganbright ‘61

Andy Baumann ‘63

Steve Blake ‘68

Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04

Ron Cameron ‘64

Nick Cardi ‘65

Wally Cash ‘46

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Jane Hess Harris ‘56

Ron Harris ‘56

Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74

Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70

Tim Murphy ‘65

Roger Rill ‘67

Tom Smith ‘63

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67

Dow Voelker ‘80

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74
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Grandview Heights High School 
Alumni Association
PO Box 12116
Columbus OH 43212

GHHS
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER

Kick off Bobcat Alumni Weekend with a tour of 
GHHS and then head to the cafeteria for a spaghetti 
dinner. This is the last year the high school will 
look as you might remember, with extensive 
renovations planned for the coming year. 

A GHHS Open House begins at  
4 pm on Friday, Sept. 4, and our 
Alumni Spaghetti Dinner will be 
held from 5 to 7 p.m. You’ll have 
your choice of eating in the 
cafeteria or purchasing a carryout 
meal.  

Watch for more details in the next issue.

Alumni Spaghetti Dinner GHHSAA NEWS

EDITORIAL STAFF

Managing Editor

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Editor

Aisling Reynolds Babbitt ‘87

Design and Layout

Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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